
June 2020 

Dear Praying Friends.  

So what is new?  
I am still in the UK at the moment. Quarantine now remains the issue, not so much here but in 
Poland. Two weeks at present. I would be allowed in as I have a residential address but no point 
in staying in a house for two weeks only to have to return to another two weeks quarantine 
here. However hope to be back soon. 

Kwidzyn Church; At the end of May I finished my two years as the acting pastor. Trying to run 
church at a distance and online proved quite a challenge. The church is back in the hands of 
Piotr Zalewski, who is now permanently back in Poland. I will continue with assisting the church 
as required and preaching at least once a month.   The picture below right is Kwidzyn Castle 

Christ for the Nations; We have managed to maintain the teaching, online. The school extend-
ed it teaching year to July to catch up on some of what had been missed during the lockdown. 
The students have been great throughout, adjusting to doing teaching from their homes. They 
have however moved back into the school, as things are little more relaxed. 

Włocławek Church: I am still in contact with Pastor Mieczysław and his wife. They are currently 
renovating their new church premises in the city centre. This man has such great vision. Their 
building  was a Gestapo centre during the war. I love how God takes places used ‘for the not 
so good’ and turns them into places for the good, for His glory. Hoping to get to see them as 
soon as I can return. 

Warsaw Bible Seminary; I am little out of touch as i have not been there for about a year due to 
my commitment at Kwidzyn. I am hoping to get to see them in the autumn and resume our 
support, friendship and some teaching. 

The future; I mentioned in a previous letter that some time before the Covid situation, I had re-
ceived a prophetic word saying that God was going to bring me home for a period of rest and 
restoration. I did not imagine it would look quite like this. 

I have recently received some very encouraging prophecies, through members within the Ark 
church and from Chris Sugg, who has been very faithful throughout with prophecy. The implica-
tions were that a new season was approaching with some new things happening after this pe-
riod. I hope to share some of this soon. 

The thief comes only to steal, kill and destroy; I have come that they 
may have life, and have it to the full – John 10:10

      The port of Gdynia



 

Practical Issues; I am still hitting some problems with Ryanair with returning cancelled refunds. 
Several flights are outstanding and they are still not sorting their obligations. Please pray. 

My car has sat for sometime and needed what we would describe as an MOT. However a friend 
has agreed to get the car mobile, cleaned and put through its annual check. Praise God! 

For your prayers 
• The way forward and for the shape of the future. To hear clearly from God. 
• The Ryanair refund situation 
• That my Polish car successfully passes its annual check, (MOT). 

We hope that you are all keeping safe and it goes without saying how much we appreciate 
your continued love and support 

                                         

                                        Every blessing                                        

                          Paul & Anne 

Sharing the heart of the Father with the People of Poland

 



    


